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Agenda 
 

Members:  Chair Director Ellie Wooten (EW), Vice Chair Director Monique Scobey (MS)  
Alternate Director Eric Aiston (EA) 

Staff:  General Manager Jill Ritzman, Chief Sherry Moranz, Chief Jed Gaines 
 
 

Meeting has 
been cancelled 
(See attached Fire Department 

report for updates) 
 



Cameron Park Fire Department 
In Cooperation with 

CAL FIRE 
 

3200 COUNTRY CLUB DRIVE 
CAMERON PARK, CA 95682 

Business   (530) 677-6190 
Prevention (530) 672-7336  

FAX   (530) 672-2248 
 

 
 

 
Fire and Emergency Services Committee April 7, 2020 

 
• Cameron Park Fire Department is taking extra precautions related to COVID-19. We are 

also adjusting some business practices to keep all of our employees and their families safe 
during these trying times.   

 
• Both Fire Stations are closed to the public. All Fire Marshal and public administive concerns 

are being handled via phone or email.  
 

• Training Tower permit application has been submitted to the County Building Department. 
We are anticipating some delays in the process due to the COVID-19 pandemic.   

 
 

Weed Abatement and Grant summary  
  

• Received 57 calls about vacant lots from Cameron park residents and provided most of      
      them with vendor information.  

• Hired Chris part time/ Seasonal to help enforce weed abatement for April- June to help with 
      inspections on vacant lots and some improved lots as needed. 

• Prepared educational material to be mailed out to Cameron Park residents for improved lot 
     owners. 

• Started a Cameron Park Fire Department Facebook Page to keep our community up to      
      date on upcoming events, information, and weed abatement helpful guidelines.  

• Submitted for CEQA review for 64 acres of fuels reduction work to be done on Cameron     
      Park CSD owned property. This review is paid for from CCI Grant funds.  

• Ordered 5 custom metal frames for fire prevention signs that we recently received.              
      Construction of frames is being delayed because of COVID-19 pandemic. This project has 
      been paid for from CCI Grant funds.  

• Crews from Growlersburg Camp along with BLM have been working on a 200-foot fuel        
      break on the Pine Hill Preserve off Meder Road. Crews have been cutting, piling and          
      burning as they go. This project is supported with funds from the CCI Grant.  

• 7,500 Educational Mailers have been ordered and will be mailed out to all Cameron Park    
     Community Service District residence. Each post card will also have an educational magnet 
     attached. Residence should expect these post cards in early April. This project has been     
     paid for from CCI Grant funds.  
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